
Medary Town Board-Regular Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday January 13, 2015 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Medary Town Board was held on Tuesday 
January 13, 2015 at the Town Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by 
Chairperson Linda Seidel.  Members present: Supervisor I Robert Keil, Supervisor 
II Michael Weibel, Treasurer Mary Hofer and Clerk Terry J Houlihan.   
Also in attendance were the following:            
Ginny Dankmeyer, Tom Brown, Duane Deml, Ruth Keil, Troy Gunderson and 
Steve Elsen. 
 
Approval of last month’s minutes 
Approval December 9, 2014 Regular Town Board meeting minutes 
Motion: Keil to approve the minutes from the December 9, 2014 regular town 
meeting.  Second Weibel ALL AYE 
 
Said minutes were approved and placed on file. 
 
West Salem School – Mr Troy Gunderson 
Troy Gunderson gave a presentation on West Salem Schools. 
 
Adoption of the 2015-2019 La Crosse County Multi-Hazards Mitigation Plan 
Reschedule February 10, 2015 meeting. 
 
Update on MS4 Stormwater Plan Requirement 
Chair Linda Seidel requesting exemption. 
 
 
Road Matters 

 Photos showing road damage on Smith Valley Rd by Q3 gas line crew 
working for Xcel Energy.  Linda Seidel will send letter/photos to Dee Dee 
Kerska with the towns concerns for road repair. 

 Additional 911 signs for Herbst and Johnson showing location of property 
Motion: Seidel to purchase 2 smaller 911 signs from Quality Signs at a cost 
of $23.00 each.  Second Weibel  ALL AYE 

Mail Boxes Issues 
 Joan Jenkins Evergreen Condo’s Association reported there were multiple 

mail boxes were damaged.  Met with Tom Brown/Robert Keil to review 
damages done to mails boxes.  Tom Brown reported that flimsy construction  
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of mail boxes and cold weather were contributing factors and, Joan Jenkins 
agreed. 

 
 N4563 Old Hickory Drive – mail box was hit by plow marker.  Tom Brown 

repaired mail box door 
 W5670 Stone Hill Rd pictures of hit mail box.  Tom Brown temporary 

repaired mail box.  Tom will fix in the Spring and has permission from home 
owner to move mail further back off of road right away. 

 Chair Seidel will contact Dale Hexam from City of La Crosse about 
snowplowing complaints from County B to Smith Valley Rd to Medary 
town line. 
 

Citizens’ Concerns  
Medary Fun Day Committee reported that they purchased playground equipment 
for Jan Keil Park. 
 
Approve Monthly Bills 
Motion: Keil to approve and pay all monthly bills from December 10, 2014 
through January 13, 2015 as presented in check detail report.  Second Weibel  ALL 
AYE 
 
Motion: Weibel to adjourn meeting.  Second Keil ALL AYE 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted:  
Terry J Houlihan, Town Clerk 
 
 
 
 


